         Research Riders Meeting

July 10, 2008

Steve Clay, Research Riders secretary, called the meeting to order. There were 7 members present in the Bldg 71 Conference room. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved. 

Motioned Chuck Ellis 2nd Don Moravits

Treasurer’s report: 

There was no treasure report given at the meeting, as Ken was unable to attend.
Road Captain’s Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):

Report on Chuck’s ride from June – 9 bikes and 11 riders met at Grumpy’s in Bracken, TX.  Left there and rode a scenic route around Canyon Lake, stopping at 281 for a rest and refreshments.  Rode to Luekenbach for the car show that was there.  Many old cars from yesteryear…  A good time was had by all.

Report on Art’s July 6 ride – 10 bikes and 11 people met at Tacos Barbacoa in Helotes for breakfast, departed and stopped for a short break at Koyote Ranch, then rode into Kerrville where a 2 minute drizzle was felt.  Went on into Fredericksburg where the group stopped for 2 hours for lunch and shopping,  Onto Luekenbach from there for a refreshment.  Group pretty much broke up at that point.  Great ride considering the threat of rain that never came. 

Anyone willing to “host” a ride in August?  Steve Clay may plan the August Ride.

Summer Ride Competition – It was decided at the June meeting that we would have a different competition this year.  We will be doing a 1000 mile event.  This is a free for all for those who wish to record and document a 1000 mile ride in 24 hours or less.  Those who document there start, stops along the way and finish via gas receipts will be recognized by the group as being an IRON BUTT rider.  Each individual can also submit their ride to the Iron Butt Association for formal recognition if they desire.  It was decided at today’s meeting to start this event this Saturday, July 12 and end the event on September 21st at midnight.  Competitors need to submit proof via gas receipts from the starting point, gas stops on the route, and gas receipt at return to starting point and log 1000  miles or more during a single 24 hour period.  A group effort is possibly going to be planned in early September.  Details will be emailed out.
Old Business Section:
Report from the election committee – all current officers have accepted the nomination to run again.  A nomination for Chuck Ellis had been made to the committee to run as Treasurer.  Nomination are still able to be made if you wish to nominate someone for an office of President, Vice President, Road Captain, Secretary, and Treasurer.  Nominations can be made via email or phone to Mark Griffin, Don Moravits, or Mike Huebenthal.

Scott Mullin has the advanced rider course setup for July 19th.  Cost is $55 and there are still a couple of openings.  If you are interested contact him for details.

Picnic update – Pavilion reservation is made for Saturday Sept. 27th, there is talk of some wanting to camp the night of the 27th.  All who want to camp are required to call the TX Parks and Wildlife to make reservations.  1-512-389-8900

Still no response from ITC about our email account!!!!  Art Nicholls is still pursuing.

New Business Section:
August 8th is the Institutes Car & Bike show.  Contact Carl Martinez at    for details if you wish to register your car or motorcycle in the show.  Awards will be given; cost is $15 per vehicle.

Open Discussion:

Scott Mullin made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Don Moravits, and it was unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
